
Tuesday 11th School Council -
Finance Meeting

Wednesday 12th After School Greek Begins

Friday 14th Stepping up Begins

Monday 17th Prep starts full-time!

Tuesday 18th School Council Meeting
- no sub-committee

Thursday 20th District Swimming

Friday 21st 5/6 Interschool Sports

Monday -
Wednesday 24-26 Grade 5/6 camp

Tuesday 4th Getting to know you
Meetings

Monday 10th Labour Day PUBLIC
HOLIDAY - NO STUDENTS 

Friday 14th 5/6 Summer Gala Day

Monday 31st School Photos
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Communications

Communications will predominantly flow
through Compass as the first port of call, so I
encourage families to make sure they have this
app. Families will be set up with Classroom
DoJo for any other communication between
home and with the teacher.

The school has an official Facebook page that
is used to celebrate events and promote the
school. Please visit us at 
https://www.facebook.com/clarindaprimaryschool

Getting to Know You Meetings – 
Tuesday 4th March

Parents of all students are invited to book a
time convenient to them. Bookings can be
made via our Compass online system. You will
have the option of either choosing to attend
the interview in person or ‘online’ via WebEx.

The purpose of these interviews is twofold.
Parents and guardians are encouraged to
attend to:

Meet their child’s teacher to begin an
effective home/school partnership.
Provide information to teachers regarding
their child’s strengths, talents, issues or
concerns.

Information shared by parents to teachers will
assist us to plan for and work as effectively as
possible with you and your child throughout
the year. Interviews will be 10 minutes in length.
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2025 Parent Payments Reminder

We are now welcoming voluntary parental/carer contributions for 2025, hoping
that our community will recognise the value of investing a modest amount to
support their child’s education. Comparing other schools, our requested
contribution is quite reasonable, and we know that many schools are asking for
significantly more. These funds are used to enhance our curriculum programs,
allowing us to offer a higher standard than we would otherwise be able to
provide. Payments can be made through Compass or at the front office. A big
thank you to the families who have already made their contributions—your
support is greatly appreciated!

School Council Elections

Information regarding the 2025 School Council election process has been sent
to families via Compass. I would encourage any interested parent to contact
me for more information. School council is an extremely vital part of the school,
and it is from council that we take our direction. Council approves external
contracts, provides advice and consent on a range of areas and oversees
school finance. Please look out for this if you think you may be interested in
nominating or being nominated. Information includes a timeline and summary
of the role of School Council.

The first School council meeting of the year is scheduled for 7pm (no sub-
committee) on the 18th of February.

2026 Enrolments

For 2026 Foundation (prep) enrolments, a new process is being rolled out
across the state. Existing CPS families will have priority, but it would be
extremely helpful if current families could enrol as early as possible next term,
so that we can identify how many places will be available for new families.
Given the nature of the new process, we would be very happy if families could
simply call the office in the meantime and advise us if you have a child that will
be commencing in 2026.

As per previous years, we will be prioritising sibling claims and new enrolments
from inside our Designated Neighbourhood Area. Once we have done this, we
will look to provide clarity for those enrolling from outside of our area, as per the
Department’s guidelines (see below).
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Priority Order of Placement

In circumstances when a school may not be able to accept all applications
due to existing or future capacity concerns, schools must manage enrolment
applications in accordance with the following priority order of placement:

students for whom the school is the designated neighbourhood school.
students with a sibling at the same permanent address who are attending
the school at the same time.
where the Regional Director has restricted the enrolment, students who
reside nearest the school.
students seeking enrolment on specific curriculum grounds.
all other students in order of closeness of their home to the school.

Gate Opening and Closing Times

As in previous years, students should be arriving at 8:40am to be ready in line
at 8:50am so that they can enter their classroom and be ready for
learning/instruction at 9am.

Gates will be unlocked by 8:40am each morning. The reason behind this is in
order to maintain student safety. Staff are not on duty until 8:40am and
students who enter the schools’ grounds prior to this are unsupervised and at
risk. In previous years we saw a growing number of students entering the
grounds as early as 8am without adult supervision. For families where both
parents work and therefore need to drop off their children prior to 8:40am, the
school provides an Out of School Hours Care program that runs from 7am to
8:40am.

The front gate will always remain open during the day for access to the office
and as a late entry and early exit point, whilst side gates will be shut. All
students arriving after 9am must sign in at the office.

Parents are welcome on site at any time. We only ask that parents remain out
of the classrooms prior to school starting as staff prepare for the day ahead. It
is also important for students to build their resilience and part of this is entering
the rooms on their own (with the exception of preps in the first week or so).

The side gates will be locked at 3:40pm with a warning bell sounded at 3:37pm.
Any students remaining at school at 3:40pm will be escorted to the school
administration office for collection. It is expected that students who are not
collected by 3:40pm are registered for Out of School Hours care, so that they
can be placed in care in the event that families cannot collect their children by
3:40pm.



Kiss and Go Parking

A reminder to families that cars cannot be left unattended if
you are using the Kiss and Go drop off and pick up zone. 
I understand the tendency to think that a quick trip to the 
office won’t hurt, but parents leave themselves open to fines
if a parking officer is in the area. Often, the first time you will 
know about it is when you receive the fine in the mail, as most 
fines are processed from photographic evidence. This will also 
assist the flow of traffic and ease of pick up and drop off for all 
families. I would also remind parents that the parking time limit 
in this area is 2 minutes.

Car Parking

Parents are asked to be mindful of the parking restrictions around the school. Parking
officers regularly patrol the school zone. The staff car park is strictly for staff cars only
and parents must not enter this car park between 8am and 5:00pm. We have visiting
staff entering and leaving on a regular basis, as such, pedestrians should not use the
car park when entering and leaving the school. I would also encourage families to be
mindful of our neighbours and avoid parking across driveways, in no standing areas
or on nature strips. We thank you for your support in this matter as student safety is
very important to us.
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School Community Garden
Have you seen the garden? It is thriving…
Our School Community garden started last year and it been delivering over the
summer. I would like to acknowledge the contribution of Chris over the mild
summer. Produce from the garden will be offered to our school community at Gate
2. All for free during Term 1.

Chris gardens most mornings. 
Anyone is welcome to assist in the garden. 
If you require more information, please contact Chris on 0490504631.

Labour Day Public Holiday
Parents are reminded that there is a Labour Day holiday on Monday 10th March.
There will be no school on this day.

Working with Children Checks (WWC)
We encourage and value parental and community support at CPS. There are many
ways that parents, grandparents and friends can assist at our school. We
encourage all parents to obtain a Working with Children’s Check that will allow you
to be very involved in your child’s education. These checks are free for volunteers.
Once you have your WWC please come to the office so we can photocopy this, and
we will add your name to our list of parents who have a current WWC check.

Annual Privacy Reminder
Our school collects, uses, discloses and stores student and parent personal
information for standard school functions or where permitted by law, as stated in
the Schools’ Privacy Policy.

Please take time to remind yourself of the school’s collection statement, found on
our website under Important Documents - Privacy Policy.
For more information about privacy, refer to: Schools’ Privacy Policy — information
for parents. This information is also available in nine community languages:

Amharic
Arabic
Dari
Mandarin
Somali
Sudanese
Turkish
Urdu
Vietnamese.
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https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/schoolsprivacypolicy.aspx
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/Schools-Privacy-Policy-information-for-parents.aspx
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Accident Insurance

The Department of Education and Training (DET) does not provide personal
accident insurance for students. Parents are generally responsible for paying the
cost of medical treatment for injured students, including any transport costs. The
Department of Education states that reasonable low-cost accident insurance
policies are available from the commercial insurance sector. Similarly, DET (which
includes the school) does not offer replacement of personal items which are
brought to school and are lost, broken, or stolen. Sentimental or expensive
belongings and toys, including sports equipment and electronic devices, are
normally best left at home.

Mobile phones

Readers of the newsletter would be aware of the introduction of the state-wide
policy on Mobile Phones in Victorian Government Schools. All students are required
to turn off and hand in mobile phones to prevent usage during school hours. This
also extends to smart watches where the call and messaging function can
connect to the student’s phone.

Devices will be placed in a locked cabinet/cupboard at the start of the day and
handed back at the end of the day. 

School Council has approved our Mobile Phone policy to ensure it is aligned to DET
directives. A copy of this policy is available on our website.

Please discuss this with your child/ren to assist us in following this policy. We thank
you for your support in this area.

Hats

A reminder that hats must be worn in terms one and four. Sunscreen and
sunglasses are also highly recommended.

Inclement Weather/Heat Policy

The school operates a heat policy and we keep the children indoors in air
conditioned classrooms on very hot days where the temperature exceeds 350c or
as directed by the Principal. We have also been asked to remind our parent
community about the dangers of leaving children in cars on very hot days. 
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School Policies

This year, Clarinda Primary School will be going through their school
review, which is a requirement for all schools in Victoria to do every four
years. As part of this process, we are sharing our Child Safety and
Wellbeing Policies through our school newsletter. This is an opportunity
for our community to provide feedback on their understanding of the
policy and any questions they may have. 

Child Safety and Wellbeing Policy 
Child Safety Code of Conduct 
Child safety Responding and Reporting Obligations Policy and Procedure 
Complaints Policy 
Student Wellbeing and Engagement Policy 
Bullying Prevention Policy 
Volunteers Policy 
Visitors Policy 

 
Clarinda Primary School is committed to providing an environment
where students are safe and feel safe. We have a zero tolerance for child
abuse and are committed to protecting children from harm. 
Our comprehensive child safety framework outlines our school’s
strategies to support student safety and wellbeing. The framework
includes the following policies, codes and procedures: 

Our students and their families are important partners in keeping our

students safe. We value feedback and ideas on how we can

continuously strengthen our child safety framework. 

If you have any suggestions or comments please contact 

Robbie Mallett on 95443231 or clarinda.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Child safety and wellbeing at Clarinda Primary School:
Information for families and the school community 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1yD7VFVrchxJZ-I9119hLhakTHFaZvC0S/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1yD7VFVrchxJZ-I9119hLhakTHFaZvC0S/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1AkrVi2ktR11M-HAVmlvPM2YDdeuNF9hh/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1AkrVi2ktR11M-HAVmlvPM2YDdeuNF9hh/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Eyb9q8n3h1p7jvv8ZGvius4VchaIVXY2/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Eyb9q8n3h1p7jvv8ZGvius4VchaIVXY2/view?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1dNj0qWBji3bzG0VSqD8_JVtETRZGbA77/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=114779382296550272446&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1dNj0qWBji3bzG0VSqD8_JVtETRZGbA77/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=114779382296550272446&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://drive.google.com/file/d/10L7jWOOYBy0VAplk1OmUo494tJY8HWXN/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/10L7jWOOYBy0VAplk1OmUo494tJY8HWXN/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1LsHlsGRg5t7K2BPNWF5FrfltXzvWgXAn/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1LsHlsGRg5t7K2BPNWF5FrfltXzvWgXAn/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/19Mon1O-8Yg4BsXLBH2oLzhb8g_p_Z04Y/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/19Mon1O-8Yg4BsXLBH2oLzhb8g_p_Z04Y/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1m8aqVrUy6nF_9qmzDI_FQkvs5KuaYGSw/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1m8aqVrUy6nF_9qmzDI_FQkvs5KuaYGSw/view?usp=sharing
mailto:clarinda.ps@education.vic.gov.au
mailto:clarinda.ps@education.vic.gov.au


Library News!

Book Club Ordering for 2025

Book Club orders are due online by Friday 14th February
You will have received your first Book Club magazine for 2025 this week.
If you wish to order, could you please place your order online through the
Scholastic website or scan the QR code below. 
See next page for instructions.

Please do not pay for your Book Club through the school office.

Your order and payment will go directly to Scholastic and your books will
be delivered to the school with no additional cost to you.
Once received by the school, we will distribute orders.

Thank you for your support, every order will earn Scholastic Reward points
to assist with purchasing new books for our school.

Thank you

Carol Mckinley
Library Technician. 

It has come to our attention that Class Dojo have
been offering a 7 day free trial.  

The fuctionalities Clarinda Primary use within Class
Dojo can be accessed via their free app - no
subsription required .  If you have signed up and are
not wanting to pay for the additional features -
cancel the subscription ASAP via your phone
settings - subscriptions.

News Around the School!

https://mybookclubs.scholastic.com.au/parent/login.aspx









